
 

PORT OF BANDON 
390 FIRST ST SW   ⬧   BANDON, OREGON 97411   ⬧   PHONE (541) 347-3206 

 
 

PORT OF BANDON 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD 

Issue Date: Thursday, December 19, 2024 

THIS IS NOT A NOTICE OF AWARD 

 

BID OPENING DATE:  December 17, 2024 

PROJECT:              Port of Bandon Harbor Office Concrete Improvements 

LOCATION:             Approx 325 1st St SE, Bandon, Oregon 97411 (N end of Chicago St) 

COUNTY:               Coos 

 

West Coast Contractors 

 

TOTAL BID - $161,965.56 

 

If a public improvement contract is competitively bid and all responsive bids from responsible 

bidders exceed contracting agency’s cost estimate, the contracting agency, in accordance with 

rules adopted by contracting agency, may negotiate with lowest responsive, responsible bidder, 

prior to awarding the contract, to solicit value engineering and other options to attempt to bring 

the contract within the contracting agency’s cost estimate. A negotiation with the lowest 

responsive, responsible bidder under this section may not result in the award of the contract to 

that bidder if the scope of the project is significantly changed from the original bid proposal. 

Notwithstanding any other provision of law, the records of a bidder used in contract negotiation 

under this section are not subject to public inspection until after the negotiated contract has been 

awarded or the negotiation process has been terminated. [2003 c.794 §106] 

 

Any protests to this NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD must be received by the Port of 

Bandon within seven (7) calendar days from the date of issue above. 

 

 

 

 

 

Jeff Griffin – Port Manager 
 


